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 ISSUE No.2 - SUMMER TERM 2017  
  NEWSLETTER DATE -  11th May 2017  
NUTFIELD CHURCH (C OF E) PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
Indeed, we have all received grace after grace from His fullness,
John 1 1:16


Dear Parents and Carers
Outdoor Learning Week 
Surrey School Games Tag Rugby Final 
On Wednesday 3rd May the Year 5 and 6 squad from Nutfield Church School were very excited to have gone through to the Tag Rugby Finals. They had come first in the Tandridge tournament against 5 other primary schools, then third in the second round, competing against 4 other East Surrey schools. The finals, which were held at Guildford Rugby Club, had primary school squads from across the whole of Surrey taking part in an afternoon of tag rugby on ten pitches. Each team played 8 games in all and we were very proud to be in amongst the top 24 schools in the county. All the children played excellent rugby and really enjoyed themselves. Nutfield Church were one of only 4 schools nominated for the ‘Fair Play Award’ – an award voted for by the game officials, and dedicated to the sporting values of integrity, honesty and fairplay. Elliott Saunders won an Excellence Award for his skill and persistence on the pitch. He was also a superb team captain. We would like to thank the parents who transported the children to the venue and back. Well done Nutfield Church - a fantastic afternoon was had by all!

RE visits and visitors 
Year 2 had a wonderful time visiting Earlswood Baptist Church as part of their learning about Baptism. They were able to find out about the church and learn more about how different denominations practice baptism and prayer. Year 5 went to Sutton Synagogue last week to learn about Judaism. They were able to learn about what Jews believe and were able to learn about the Torah. We are so pleased to have successfully widened our children's experiences of different religions and denominations of Christianity too. Further to this our Reception class will be visited by Rev David and Rev Jonathan Hardwick (minister of Earlswood Baptist and one of our parents) on alternate Friday afternoons to read stories from the Bible and get to know each of them better.  

RE Week 

Next week is our RE week too!  This year we are focusing on John 10:10 ‘Living Life in all its fullness’. As part of our RE week, we are delighted to welcome Sparkfish to our school again. Sparkfish are a Christian company who ‘aim to inspire and encourage young people in faith, love and hope’. For more information about them, click on the following link http://www.sparkfish.org.uk/what-we-do/overview. Through the week, they will be setting up a prayer and reflection space which the whole school will visit through next week. There will be different foci looking at prayer, forgiveness, thankfulness and the world wide church. We are looking forward to seeing them again. 

Outdoor Learning Week 

Just after RE week we are celebrating our Outdoor learning week. The whole school is getting involved in the county-wide Wastebuster programme. Wastebuster aims to empower children to reduce waste in school and take their learning out of the classroom and into their home, community and the wider world. There is a special activity going out for homework next week, for children to join in the Wastebuster competition. Do look out for this in their homework books on Friday 19th May. We hope you enjoy taking part. 
Statutory Assessments 

Well done to our lovely Year 6's on the completion of their SATS week. They were all a credit to their teachers, the school and to their families. I was proud to see them tackling the challenge with a calm and sensible approach. I was delighted to see so many staff coming through the childrens' special breakfast times to wish them well. Thanks to Mr Cox, Mrs Cox's husband for doing the food shop for them too! 
All through May our wonderful Year 2's have also been doing their SATS tests too. We do them in small groups and try to make sure they are well prepared so they are familiar with the formal nature of the tests. We refer to them as their 'special challenges'! Well done to them too. They are a lovely class and doing so well! In June, our very little Year 1's will be doing their phonics tests. We have been assessing them all year in the same format we will have in the formal tests and so we are confident they will do well. Last year's Y1 had an amazing 97% success rate awarding us a special letter of congratulations from the minister of state for schools! Parents can continue to help them by reading every day and making sure the children practise all their phonemes. If you need help with this do look at our phonics support presentation on our website. 
Clubs
This term we have extended some clubs to allow for more children to join in. If for any reason your child hasn’t got a club at all please do let their class teacher know. We will look for opportunities for them. 
Letters/Trip payments

To save you time queuing at the office, please put any letters/trip payments etc in the letter box at the front of the school (under the school office window) in a sealed named envelope.  This box is securely locked and can only be accessed from inside the school office.
School Meals 

For those children who have full time school meals the payment due for the 1st half of the summer term is £61.60.  If you have not yet made your payment please forward to the school office in a named, sealed envelope and return to school ASAP.  Cheques should be made payable to Surrey County Council.  If you would like to pay online please contact the school office for details.

Yours sincerely
Imogen Woods

Headteacher
DIARY DATES  

	DATE    
  
     
	EVENT   

	Wednesday 17th May 2017
	Year 5 – Royal Observatory Greenwich

	Thursday 18th May
	Years 3 & 4 – Visit to the Natural History Museum

	Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June
	HALF TERM

	Monday 5th June
	INSET DAY

	Tuesday 6th June
	Year R – Heights & Weights

	Friday 9th June
	Year R – PTFA Cake sale (3.15 pm)

	Monday 12th June
	Group Photos and Year 6 Leavers’ Photos

	Wednesday 14th June
	Year 6 Leavers’ Service at Southwark Cathedral

	Wednesday 14th June
	Yr 4 - Residential meeting for next year (Yr 5 - Hindleap Warren) 3.30 – 4.30 pm

	Thursday 15th June
	Yr 3 – Residential meeting for next year (Yr 4 – Beaulieu) 3.30 – 4.30 pm

	Thursday 15th June
	Yr 5 – Residential meeting for next year (Yr 6 – High Ashurst) 3.30 – 4.30 pm

	Saturday 17th June
	PTFA Summer Fair 12.00pm – 3.15pm 

	Wednesday 21st June  
	Year 1 Collective Worship (9.00am) parents welcome

	Thursday 29th June
	Sports Day

	Friday 30th June 
	New Parents’ Meeting – Welcome to Foundation Stage  -September 2017 – 2pm

	Wednesday 5th July
	Year R Collective Worship (9.00am) parents welcome

	Friday 7th July
	New Parents’ Meeting – Welcome to the School - September 2017 – 2pm

	Monday 17th July 2017
	Year 6 Leavers’ Party

	Friday 21st July
	INSET DAY

	4th & 5th September 2017
	INSET DAYS

	4th & 5th January 2018
	INSET DAYS

	23Rrd July 2018
	INSET DAY


